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The Balgowlah Boys Campus Newsletter 
Week 7 Term 3 2023 

Principal’s Report     
 
We have had some amazing performances from our students and teachers 
recently. Our senior music students brought the house down when they 
performed in the school hall last Wednesday. While students from 7 to 12 
entertained us on Thursday night. There was a broad spectrum of performances 
from jazz ensembles to piano recitals to a variety of rock bands. A huge 
congratulations to our Music teachers and tutors for their production of the 
evening. Also, thankyou to our parents for helping cater and sell tickets for these 
events. It was the best attended production yet. 
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As we move toward spring, the season for new beginnings, we start to plan for the 
graduation of our year 12 and their imminent transition to life after high school. The 
Year 12 graduation is held on the last Thursday of term in front of the whole school. 
We also hold a Graduation Dinner for parents, students and teachers. Our newly 
elected prefects, 2023 / 2024 have just presented at a staff meeting on why they 
should be selected as School Captain. All boys spoke very well and gave a great 
insight into what it means to be a “Bally Boy.” The school captain is announced as 
the final duty of our outgoing captains on Graduation Day. 

 
 
 
 
Sports Report 
 

Week 5 of this term saw the culmination of the North Shore Zone grade sport 
competitions with the grand finals for the competitions being held at various venues. 
Balgowlah Boys Campus qualified five out of the seven competitions for the grand 
final playoffs. 
 
The results were as follows:  
Senior Volleyball were defeated by Forest HS 2-0 
Senior Basketball were defeated by Forest HS 37-36 
Junior Touch def Davidson HS 7-2 
Senior touch def Forest HS 8-2 
Senior soccer def Davidson HS 4-3. 
 
Out of 7 grade sport competitions, Balgowlah Boys made 5 grand finals, won three 
competitions. This is a very good effort from the boys as this competition runs for 12 
weeks and requires commitment and consistency as there are many interruptions 
throughout term two and three with school camps, work experience and ski trips. 
All winning teams will receive an embroidered collared polo shirt at the end of year 
sports assembly.  
 
The open touch football team competed in the final 10 of the NSWCHS knockout 
tournament at Bateau Bay. They produced a very good effort to qualify for the semi 
finals, however, were narrowly defeated 4-3 to Orange High school. Well done to Mr 
Scheffers and the boys. 
 
Term 4 will see the start of summer sport and the summer sport selections will take 
place via school bytes. 
 
 Sport Selection: Students will be required to sign up to their sport through School 
Bytes (using their student DET portal username and password). The following link 
will be opened up to the students at the times published through CANVAS and via 
email to parents:  
 
https://online.schoolbytes.education/sport/ .  
 
Selections MUST be made on School Bytes to ensure space is available in a sport and 
confirm successful placement. Failure to select a sport online will see students placed 
in an available sport by the sport coordinator. Once a sport is full it will no longer be 
available for selection. A function for permission has been enabled on the platform so 
physical notes will no longer be required.  
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There will be a staggered process for students when selecting a sport 
depending on their cohort. Year 10 students will have the first choice of sports, 
followed by Year 9, then Year 8 and finally Year 7. Students may select any sport, 
however, sports may become full, so students are advised to have a few options to 
choose from.  

 
 
 
 

 
School Bytes will be open on the following dates and times for sport selection: 
 

Year 10          Monday 28th August 2023 at 5pm  
Year 9   Tuesday 29th August 2023 at 5pm  
Year 8  Wednesday 30th August 2023 at 5pm 
Year 7  Thursday 31st August 2023 at 5pm 

 
Full payment with permission is required within ONE WEEK of online 
selection. Failure to pay (for paid sports) within TWO WEEKS of selection 
will void selection. Payments can be made online at http://www.nbscbalgb-
h.schools.nsw.edu.au/ and clicking on the “Make a payment” tab. 

 
****PLEASE DO NOT PAY FOR YOUR SPORT UNTIL YOU HAVE BEEN 

NOTIFIED THAT YOU ARE IN THAT SPORT **** 
  
 
We have a number of new sports this term for the students enjoyment along 
with the regular sports on offer: 
 
Axe throwing 
Power lifting 
Ninja warrior 
Boxing 
T10 Football academy 
Fishing 
 
Students are encouraged to attempt new sports that they otherwise may not 
have the opportunity to play. 
  
All parents have been notified by email and students via CAN VAS  with the sport 
selection details. 
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Japanese Incursion 15th & 18th August 
 
On the 15th & 18th August, students in years 7-10 studying Japanese got the 
tremendous opportunity to be involved with a Japanese incursion run by Aoyama 
Japanese Camp. Students studying Japanese in years 9 & 10 participated in a Race 
Around Japan activity. Students worked in teams to work out challenges in Japanese. 
Overall, the students found it challenging but overall very rewarding. 
 
Julian Le Maitre (Year 10) wrote: 
The recent AoYama incursion at Balgowlah boys was not what I expected, I expected 
some little stations with information about the places the stations represented. But no, 
It was a game that tested not only your Japanese skills, but also your ability to 
understand and solve a problem. It also helped to develop my knowledge of Japanese 
life, for example, one of the stations taught us how to use a Japanese train timetable 
(which was more challenging than I thought). At the end I was glad it happened, It was 
fun (might be a bit biased seeing as I came first by quite a bit). 
 
James Clarke (Year 9) wrote: 
I thought that the AoYama Incursion was awesome. I enjoyed the activities that we 
did. 
 
Years 7 and 8 on the other hand participated in an undokai 'Sports Day'. Where they 
worked in teams completing activities such as the obstacle course, birds nest (ball toss) 
and dice game - using Japanese instructions, numbers and colours.  
 



Isaac Lau (Year 8) wrote: 
The Japanese sports day was very enjoyable and the games were to the point although 
rather simple and it was easy to 'evade the rules' in most of them. 
 
Harry Simmonds (Year 8) wrote: 
I enjoyed the Japanese sports day as it was pretty fun to play some Japanese obstacle 
games with my friends.  
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